One of the issues that the GNSO Council has not resolved concerns the election of a chair.  The Bylaws make the following provisions:

· A new chair must be elected by 60% of both houses

· In the even that a chair is not elected, the vice-chairs from each of the house serve as co-chairs until such time as a chair can be elected.

There has also been discussion of allowing for an interval of some amount of time before scheduling a new election after an unsuccessful election.  The amount of time has yet to be defined and needs to be defined in the Operating Procedures. One suggestion had been to wait for a quarter.  For the purposes of this proposal, this interval is termed the minimum election interval.

What was also not established was an election procedure for occasions where there was more then one candidate and no candidate reaches 60% on the ballot.

The following proposal is offered to the OSC Operations WT for consideration and eventual vote by the GNSO council.

· All ballots will include the “none of the above” option.  In the event that this option gets 60% of both houses, the election will be rescheduled for no sooner then the minimum election interval.

· In case there are more then 2 candidates, and no candidate reaches the 60% of both house threshold, a runoff ballot will be held between the two leading candidates.
· In case neither of the candidates reaches the 60% of both houses threshold, a third ballot will be held between the leader and ‘none of the above’.  If a leader cannot be determined then the election will be rescheduled for no sooner then the minimum election interval.

· If the single candidate does not reach the 60% of both houses threshold then the election will be rescheduled for no sooner then the minimum election interval.

